
From: Mike VanZant [e-mail redacted] 
Sent: Friday, September 24, 2010 5:16 PM 
To: Bilski_Guidance 
Cc: [e-mail redacted] 
Subject: Software developer who opposes software patents. 

As a software developer and also a citizen of the United States, I oppose the 
granting of all software patents. 
 
Please see this: http://patentabsurdity.com/ 
 
Michael VanZant 
1411 Abourndale Ct. 
Wheeling, IL 


